



# Castlegar Minor Soccer Association

April 8th, 2019 6:30 p.m.

## Attendees:

Regan McNeal  
Vanessa Lunn  
Kim Klashinsky  
Corey Scott  
Holly Martin  
Leanne Osokin  
James MacKay  
Gerard Martin  
Christina Nephin  
Kathy Upward  
Samantha MacKenzie  
Sommer Belanger  
Roger Carlson

1. Meeting called to order
2. Meeting minutes, from April Corey approved and Kathy seconded
3. Business from previous minutes
  - a. Need to add the field lining and net/equipment day as April 13th at 1:00 pm.
  - b. Projected opening date of April 24
4. Reports
  - a. President
    - i. BC Soccer Support Visit in May. Asked that they move it to June - March when the club has more time.
  - b. Risk Management Coordinator
    - i. Online calendar up and running with mini and house soccer fields booked
    - ii. 17 parent coaches indicated from registrations – 10 still need to complete CRC's. Lui contacted those parents.
    - iii. **FINAL:** Lui will reach out to Div Coordinators so they can follow up with coaches
  - c. Treasurer
    - i. Nothing new to report. Holly has reported that she has received \$500 from IBEW and \$250 from Houle. Still awaiting Interfor.

- d. Registrar
  - i. Old numbers were 271. New total is 302.
  - ii. Mini numbers never close - lots of jerseys
  - iii. There may be an issue with not enough jerseys for 1 U10 team.
  - iv. Sommer will try and get another coach for U10 so we have 6 teams of 9 and 10.
  - v. U4 has 6 teams of 10 and a wait list. We do have enough jerseys for teams. We have 7 sets and Kath can pull 1 more.
  - vi. **FINAL**: Christina will send out updated total amounts to Coordinators
  - vii. Kathy U will assist Alyssa Carr with team and jersey planning
  
- e. Directors
  - i. Roger spoke about the issues with U15 boys and league movement. Roger has 25 boys in U15 not 19.
  - ii. Other towns in KSYS are unwilling to move players
  - iii. Corey feels the 16 to 18 year olds may not show up.
  - iv. **FINAL**: Roger feels 2 teams is OK as long as both coaches are okay with 9 vs. 9.
  - v. If there will be 7 teams in KSYS will need to add Pass Creek on the April 13 lining day.
  
- f. Small Sided Refereee
  - i. Require number of U10 teams and fields to assign SSR's to officiate game play.

## 5. New Business

- a. U10 Select Development Program - brand new division.
  - i. Some havoc for Castlegar. Leanne suggested why not do introductory Select Program with 1 extra practice. Holly agrees with this. Not worth all the extra practices at this level (U10).
  - ii. Corey S has received formal commitments from a lot of coaches for U10. If we don't do Select training, they will go to Nelson.
  - iii. Corey S - why not pay for part of the \$185
  - iv. Roger C spoke about his experience with the Sandpoint tournament
  - v. Roger C - why does Castlegar have to post a Select team to the KSYS
  - vi. Training kit changes every 2 years
  - vii. A lot of the resistance is due to the \$215 fee. Some resistance is if the U10 kids get burned out playing 2 many practices.
  - viii. **FINAL**: Corey S will speak to the select committee about reduced fees/reduced practice load
  - ix. James M. was asking about who is coaching U15 girls.
  - x. **FINAL**: Corey S wanted to know what cost would work for U10 Select. 60%? Leanne thinks \$100 is a good number to grab interest.
- b. April 13 at 1 pm is the lining day. Weather looks bad.
- c. Parents to check website for start date --tentative April 24

- d. April 23 rain or shine (Tuesday) is equipment pickup @ designated play times. Gerard will meet with coaches and go over coach development.
  - e. Host day is May 11 U8//U10. Leanne will use her small sided refs. We could have up to 12 teams. BV world cup is June 1. Rossland is June 8. 30 minute games with 5 minutes on each side. We are looking for at least 2 games.
  - f. Received 2 bursary applications - volunteers needed for selection committee. History was for parent volunteers. **FINAL:** Sam, Holly, Vanessa, Christina on selection committee.
  - g. **IMPORTANT:** Please schedule a further discussion on exploring online U4 registration with BC Soccer.
  - h. Leanne reiterated that parents should be going on the website for updates etc.
  - i. Holly wanted Ron Andersons contact details from Roger Carlson.
  - j. Roger C wanted to know if the bathrooms were open yet.
  - k. **FINAL:** Division Coordinators should be available for first day soccer.
6. Next Meeting May, 2019
7. Adjournment